
The Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting: December 19, 2022: Quick Notes 

 

 

 The Madison County Board of Supervisors, the Board, approved awarding $2mm in 

American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds to the Madison County Wastewater Authority. 

 

 The Board approved a resolution awarding the City of Ridgeland $2mm in American 

Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds to address wastewater issues with the Purple Creek 

Basin. 

 

 Following a public hearing regarding rezoning 7.5 acres at the Southwest corner of 463 

and Highway 22, the Board asked both parties to negotiate a resolution to this matter and 

return to the January 17th board meeting. 

 

 The Board approved a new fee-in-lieu of ad valorem taxes for Nissan because of a 

$575mm capital investment by Nissan to produce electric vehicles.  

 

 The Board approved and awarded a contract to the lowest bidder, McBride, LLC, for 

$695,300 for a bridge replacement project on Mount Pilgrim Road. 

 

 The Board approved a contract with Waggoner Engineering, Inc. for construction 

engineering and inspection services for Reunion Crossing Phase 2. 

 

 The Board approved the final plat of Piney Creek Subdivision. This is a 7-lot subdivision 

on 67.94 acres with no public infrastructure. 

 

 The Board approved the final plat of The Meadows at Stout Farms, Phase 1. This is a 17-

lot subdivision on 38.2 acres with no public infrastructure.  

 

 The Board passed a resolution of intent to apply for Community Development Block 

Grant funds. The application and project will be administered by Central Mississippi 

Planning and Development District. 

 

 At the request of Sheriff Randy Tucker, the Board approved a contract with The Range 

by Jimmy Primos for $1,400 a year for the Sheriff’s Office to use the range for firearms 

qualifications. 

 

 

 

 The Madison County Board of Supervisors will meet again Monday,   

January 3, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. in the administrative building in Canton. 

 

--Please download our app, Madison Supervisors 

 

--Please follow us on Facebook, Madison County MS Government 


